
Letter from the RS 
Hi Everyone,

I am looking forward to the MidCal's Annual Meeting and 
seeing everyone on my Computer Screen Sunday, November 
14, starting at 10 am.  I will be in touch with all of you this 
week in preparation for the meeting. 
Best Wishes, 
Kathie Schulz 
Regional Supervisor, 
Middle California Region, USPC

2022 Events 

Important Info: 

CALENDAR 

November 14   MidCal Annual Meeting on Zoom 
January 26 - 30   USPC Annual Meeting Norfolk, VA 

Regional Annual Meeting: 

MidCal OFFICERS 

November 2021
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National Tests

Regional Supervisor: Kathie Schulz, middlecalrs@gmail.com  
Vice Regional Supervisor: Nichole Fisher, nm84@aol.com 
Vice Regional Supervisor: Molly Johnson, dermskates@aol.com  
Vice Regional Supervisor: Bess Pieracci, brucette123@aol.com 
Vice Regional Supervisor: Barbie Tilden-Roth, bchpolo@sbcglobal.net 
Region Secretary: Melissa Myers, msmyers23@yahoo.com 
Region Treasurer: Deb Kirsch, debk@ponyclub.org  
RIC: Rebecca Taylor, rbtaylor72@gmail.com 
RIC: Charlotte Arrouye, carrouye@alumni.scu.edu 
Horse Management Organizer: Eben Haber, eben@habers.us 
 Region Webmaster: Michelle Cale, mscale86@gmail.com 

We love to hear what you are up to!  Send any results, news, 
special interest stories or letters to the "editor" to: 

Newsletter: Melissa Myers, msmyers123@yahoo.com 
Website:  Michelle Cale, mscale86@gmail.com

MidCal's regional annual meeting is scheduled for Sunday 
November 14, 10 am, via zoom.
Each club should have an officer attend- the board would love to 
hear your input.  We have some great plans for 2022!!
Zoom link will open at 9:30 and will be sent out this week!!

DC/CAs:   Please check in with Kathie concerning your 
annual meeting and any change in officers.  If you need help 
with year end paperwork don't hesitate to reach out to Deb 
Kirsch, regional treasurer, with questions- she is happy to 
help!

It takes a Pony Club village to make events happen!   
Events need host clubs in order to run.  Pair up with 

another club and share in the fun!  Please come to the 
annual meeting with ideas of which event(s) your club 

would like to host or any other ideas!   As the vaccination 
rate increases, rallies and events are becoming much easier 
to host.  The regional board can help with understanding 

and implementing COVID protocols.

MidCal's National test in October was a success!  Big thank 
you to Kathie Schulz and her son for really stepping up at the 
last minute to help out and to Terri Hilst for making FCHP 
available for this event.  Also a big thank you to Molly 
Johnson for organizing and making this event possible for the 
past 9 years!  

Sierra Pacific Show Jumping Rally

Ten teams competed in the Sierra Pacific SJ Rally at Murieta 
Equestrian Center in October.  Congratulations to Molly and 
Georgia Myers of Black Ridge and their scramble team on 
the their 8th place finish!  Thank you to our HMO, Eben 
Haber, for being HM Chief for the event.  New friends were 
made and a great time was had by all! 




